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Hello, and welcome to our first project update. In this newsletter you will  find an overview
of some of the things we’ve been up to since the project launched in November 2023, and

we look ahead to some exciting activities happening over the next few months. 

VIEWING ORIGINAL MANUSCRIPT
WILLS

In November we held our first
in-person project meeting,
which took place at The
National Archives  in Kew. We
had the opportunity to meet
early modern records specialist
Ruth Selman, and to have a
look at the original Prerogative
Court of Canterbury (PCC) will
registers, as well as other early
modern wills and probate
inventories that Ruth had
kindly brought out for us to
view.

SETTING THINGS UP FOR OUR
EXPERT VOLUNTEERS

Our first batch of transcriptions, which
will  be produced from these colour
photographs, will  be transcribed by our
team of Expert Volunteers. We were
delighted with the enthusiastic
response to our call for volunteers, and
have now recruited all  our Expert
Volunteers for this stage of the
project.

Expert Volunteers will  begin their
transcriptions in the next couple of
weeks. They will  be using an
application called Transkribus ,  and the
project team have been working hard
behind the scenes to test out the
functionality of Transkribus, and to put
together a comprehensive handbook for
our volunteers to refer to.

Since viewing the PCC will  registers in
person, we’ve been thinking about how
to select a sample of pages and
volumes to be digitised. High-quality
colour photographs make the wills
easier to read and transcribe than the
existing black and white microfilms. We
will  be using these high-quality colour
photographs to help us train our initial
Handwritten Text Recognition (HTR)
model.

In selecting our sample of wills to be
photographed, we’ve tried to account
for a range of different types of
handwriting (selecting wills from
throughout the project timeframe of
1540-1790), as well as prioritising some
wills that have poor quality microfilms
because of minor damage to the page.

DIGITISING A SAMPLE OF WILLS



Monday 26 February, 13.00-14.00, on Zoom. 

Co-Investigator Dr Laura Sangha will  introduce the
project to the University of Reading Early Modern
Research Centre. If you join Reading EMRC mailing
list you will  receive a link to join on the morning of the
talk, or you can email emrc@reading.ac.uk.

On 13 February Co-Investigator Dr Laura Sangha
gave our first project talk ,  which was jointly hosted
by the University of Plymouth and the Plymouth
branch of the Historical Association. Despite some
typical Devon weather there was a good turnout and
lots of interest, as well as some excellent
suggestions of things to look out for in our wills
(like musical instruments or horticultural tools).  

UPCOMING PROJECT TALKS 

Next week the project team
are giving not one but two
online / hybrid talks that you
are welcome to attend (but
please note that it will  be
the same talk both times!) 

GETTING THE WORD OUT

We’ve also invested time
designing and creating our
project website ,  and
establishing twitter/X and
Bluesky accounts.

In the next couple of months we'll  be opening up our
project to ‘Stage 2’ volunteers. This Volunteer
Community will  work with us on the ‘Zooniverse’
platform to check excerpts of will  transcriptions. 

It will  be a busy time as the project really kicks into
gear. In the meantime we’re looking forward to
working with our expert volunteers, and hope to share
some initial findings with you in the near future.
Thank you for your continued interest in the project.  

NEXT
WHAT’S

ADVISORY BOARD
MEETING

At the beginning of March
we’re having our first project
advisory board meeting. We’ll
present an overview of our
project and report on initial
progress to our advisory
board, which comprises early
modern record specialists,
experts in early modern
social,  economic, and cultural
history, a volunteer
representative, and digital
humanities specialists.   

Wednesday 28 February, 15.30-17.00, hybrid.

Co-Investigator Dr Laura Sangha & Early Modern
Research Fellow Dr Emily Vine will  introduce the
project to Exeter Centre for Early Modern Studies. 

University of Exeter, Forum Seminar Room 6 
Join Zoom Meeting 
https://Universityofexeter.zoom.us/j/92392163667?
pwd=TEI3SjV0eS91c2FuV0p4WFdVR3prZz09  
Meeting ID: 923 9216 3667 
Password: 046908 

The project blog is also now up and running, with an
introductory post on the content of wills,  and the
first in our ‘Will  of the Month’ series. These posts
will  highlight some of the most exciting or unusual
wills that we find during the project.

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fpages%2Fresponsepage.aspx%3Fid%3DxDv6T_zswEiQgPXkP_kOX5kzx0rq2ZlFqCcoFtxEzpFURTZPVzRBWU83S0o1ODlVVjZMS1FLSkZQWS4u&data=05%7C02%7CL.S.Sangha%40exeter.ac.uk%7Cf5a4054e3acf4d0d076108dc295ca92c%7C912a5d77fb984eeeaf321334d8f04a53%7C0%7C0%7C638430725165337569%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=krh987Cp9%2F32VMGhhdiKgNNTZbJUot2MpF76tzgG78A%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fpages%2Fresponsepage.aspx%3Fid%3DxDv6T_zswEiQgPXkP_kOX5kzx0rq2ZlFqCcoFtxEzpFURTZPVzRBWU83S0o1ODlVVjZMS1FLSkZQWS4u&data=05%7C02%7CL.S.Sangha%40exeter.ac.uk%7Cf5a4054e3acf4d0d076108dc295ca92c%7C912a5d77fb984eeeaf321334d8f04a53%7C0%7C0%7C638430725165337569%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=krh987Cp9%2F32VMGhhdiKgNNTZbJUot2MpF76tzgG78A%3D&reserved=0
mailto:emrc@reading.ac.uk
https://sites.exeter.ac.uk/materialcultureofwills/
https://universityofexeter.zoom.us/j/92392163667?pwd=TEI3SjV0eS91c2FuV0p4WFdVR3prZz09
https://universityofexeter.zoom.us/j/92392163667?pwd=TEI3SjV0eS91c2FuV0p4WFdVR3prZz09
https://sites.exeter.ac.uk/materialcultureofwills/blog/

